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Another wet and wild week of weather meant we had to postpone the 1st concrete floor 
slab pour until this morning, this does not affect the over-all program however. On the 
eastern side we have started installing the form-work and will pour the foundation beams 
today ready for the floor prep to commence tomorrow. The other task last week was in the 
old cleaner’s cupboard, this was cleaned out and the wall linings were removed so the new 
plumbing pipes for the new prayer room washing facilities could be installed. 

This week the eastern floor slab prep will be completed and hopefully we can pour this at 
the end of the week, and start some of the demolition of the existing building on the 
western side ready for the structural steel installation. Inside we will install the plumbing 
pipes to the prayer room and start re-installing the linings which will then be stopped and 
painted. We will see some structural steel arrive on site at the end of this week. 

Look forward to next week, we will have some more of the structural steel delivered to site 
and will be into the erection of this steel. The ‘feel” of the building will change with the floor 
slabs poured and the structural steel going up. There will be a lot more visual progress 
which will be exciting. The Inside the prayer room we will be completed.  

Hopefully we have a better week of weather to help make the process much more 
enjoyable, it’s never fun working in the rain although the team have done well the last 
couple of weeks to stay motivated and keep the program on track. 

We hope to be able to over-lay the architectural and landscape drawings onto the drone 
photo’s this week so I look forward to putting some of those images into the newsletter 
next week hopefully. 

As always please feel free to comment on any actions you feel may compromise safety or 
security on site in any way via the Wintec Project Manager, Miko Brouwer 
(Miko.brouwer@Wintec.ac.nz, 021 052 6983). 

  Lance Strawbridge (Hawkins Construction Project Manager)   

“Safety is no accident” 
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There were some more great shots taken by the drone last week 



 

 

 

The first floor slab being poured this morning. 


